
May 11, 2021 
City of Canby Bike and Pedestrian Citizen Advisory Committee 

Virtual Zoom Meeting 

Attending: Mindy Montecucco, Bruce Parker, Jeff Springer, Britt Ash, Mike Hemelstrand, Russ 
Heinemann, Kevin Clagett (guest), Lupita Zamora (guest), Ron Burn (Guest, Canby Heritage 
and Landmarks Commission), Cliff Ash 

Call to order: 6:32 PM 

Approve minutes: Jeff Moves to pass minutes as written from April.  Mike seconds. Motion 
passed unanimously. 

Jeff Moves to pass minutes as written from April.  Mike seconds. Motion passed unanimously. 

Bruce and Russ presented a list of suggested trail etiquette for Canby’s Logging Road Trail. 
Committee relayed concerns around off-leash dogs, pedestrians blocking trail, excessive speeds. 
List to be used on Logging Road Trail Facebook Page. Facebook pages has many ‘likes’ and 
needs more content. 

Oregon Bicyclists Manual from ODOT is available and we can order printed materials from 
ODOT. BPAC will begin with sharing digital resources and investigate hardcopy resources 
further before having Calvin order paper products needlessly. 

Calvin provided Councilor Parkers update: URA refinanced debt, saves $5 million. Staff 
assembled projects list. One idea that seems to have support from URA Commissioners is 2 
pathways from the logging road bridge down to Fred Meyer/ sidewalk. Public Works estimates 
these improvements can be done “in house” for $200,000 each. Discussion around promoting 
this idea and advocating for these improvements. 

Mindy thanked the BPAC for participating in Molalla River Watch SOLVE cleanup in the 
recreation corridor. MRW was appreciative and Canby BPAC made up ¼ of attendees. 

Calvin Thanked the BPAC volunteers who attended a photoshoot with the Willamette Valley 
Visitors Association on April 10. The photos will be used for Canby’s promotional efforts 
including a brochure which will be published this summer. 

Bruce describe a Clackamas County program to use bike counters on roadways/ pathways. Bruce 
is advocating the County to include more rural parts of the County, as the plan focuses more on 
the more populous areas around Milwaukee and Gladstone.  Discussion of County roads in 
Canby such as S Ivy, Territorial, etc. Mindy suggested a counter on Holly between Flower Farms 
and Territorial to reflect agricultural commuter traffic. 

Britt provided an outreach update – urged BPAC to continue posting photos or any other content 
to Logging Road Trail Facebook page. Will work with Lupita to post English and Spanish 
version of the Oregon Bicycle Manual to the page. 

Next Meeting: Tuesday, June 8, 2021 
 
Meeting adjourned: 7:33 pm 


